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Plant the Right Tree for Arbor Day 
By Cynthia Zimmerman 

 
It is difficult to realize how great a part of all that is cheerful and delightful in the 
recollections of our own life is associated with trees.  -- Wilson Flagg 
 

In a recent New York Times article a writer related her dismay when she found all the lovely 
large trees on her street marked for removal.  The beautiful trees lining the streets gave 
character to her otherwise unmemorable neighborhood; contributing shade, beauty, and value.  
It seems her community is facing a reality so many communities now face; street trees planted 
decades ago are destroying sidewalks, streets, and drainage systems and have been mutilated 
by pruning limbs away from power lines.  Budget-conscious cities opt for removal rather than 
implementation of plans to save the trees put forth by conservationists.  Some home insurers 
refuse to provide insurance when there are cracked, uplifted sidewalks and curbs due to the 
liability involved should someone fall; thus forcing homeowners to do costly concrete repairs.  
At times, homeowners are given the option of having more appropriate trees planted once the 
hardscape repairs are done, but often opt out, not wanting the responsibility of the tree.  Many 
new communities no longer have the curbside strips for trees but require builders and 
developers to plant at least one tree in the front yard where the roots and canopy will not 
cause extensive problems. 
 
The Chinese elms in front of my house, planted at least 40 years ago by the city, are rarely 
pruned by them, and annually or bi-annually have the tops butchered by the power company.  
The sidewalk has been replaced once by the city, but needs replacement again.  The trees are 
messy all year long, never losing all of their leaves with no show of color in the fall.  They are 
the perfect example of the wrong trees in the wrong spots except for the glorious shade they 
provide in the summer for my west facing house; I would sorely miss them if they were 
removed. 

 
Throughout California, a large number of trees have reached their demise due to the recent 
years of drought.  The temptation is to just take out the dead.  Many justify not replacing the 
trees by citing the recent drought years we’ve had, though this year has been an exception.  
But, there are some really good reasons to keep right on planting trees.  Trees not only reduce 
the heat index and filter the air; they also act as filters for our water.  Through transpiration, 
drawing in water through the roots and releasing it back into the air, a tree can clean up to 400 
gallons a day.  When it does rain, the amount of water runoff is reduced by tree foliage by 
holding it on the surface area of leaves and stems – then releasing it slowly as drips or 
evaporation.  The biotic pump theory, the result of research by two Russian physicists in 2006, 
suggests that trees are the driving force behind rainfall over land; the number of trees on earth 
affects rainfall totals.   
 



Tree planting needs to continue, but we need to be more selective in tree choices, having 
learned from the mistakes made by others in years past.  Taking into consideration the location, 
growth pattern of the tree and our climate, we can be planting trees that will be thriving and 
appropriate for many years to come.  Below are a number of sites that can help you with 
information you need to make your tree selections. 
 
https://ucanr.edu/sites/mgfresno/Landscape_Tree_Care/   includes a shopper’s guide for tree 
selection 
https://www.arborday.org/trees/whattree/WhatTree.cfm?ItemID=W6A  What Tree is That? 
https://selectree.calpoly.edu/right-tree-right-place/    Right Tree, Right Place 
https://selectree.calpoly.edu/search-trees-by-characteristics    Search Trees by Characteristics 
 
The best time to plant a tree was 20 years ago. The next best time is now.   -- Chinese Proverb 
 
Make National Arbor Day (April 26) special this year by planting a tree.   
If you’d like to know more about Arbor Day,    https://www.arborday.org/celebrate/history.cfm  
The History of Arbor Day (interactive history book). 
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